Dear 2nd Grade families,

We are so happy to be teaching your children this year!  

Welcome to a new year at Chrysalis!   We are looking forward to getting to know our new students and families.  It is our desire for your child to feel comfortable, safe and happy at school, so please feel free to contact us if you have any concerns or questions.  The best time to catch me is after school- before school I am busy finalizing plans for the day.  If it is something urgent you are welcome to text me or leave a note with Katherine in the office and I will call you at my earliest break.  We look forward to a great year with your child.  We have found that in order to build a strong classroom community and to help our students get settled with new routines, it works best to have parent volunteers start helping out the 3rd or 4th week of school, rather than the first few weeks.   For those of you who want to be on campus the first day of school to check on your child at recess and lunch, we will have plenty of things you can help us with in the teacher work room.  On the first day, you are welcome to come in and take pictures and join us for a few songs.  After that, I will have the children wave goodbye. We appreciate you giving us these first few weeks in order to get the year off to an amazing start. 
We welcome and need parent volunteers in the classroom.    This is a great way to fulfill your required parent volunteer hours.  *Our biggest need for the classroom will be for two parents who can faithfully volunteer every Monday  morning for about two hours each week to help check in homework and reading folders, correct spelling tests, assign new reading books for home and put the next week’s homework in the folders.    If there is a Monday holiday then I would need help on Tuesday morning.  * One other important job that we need is a parent who can faithfully help on Thursdays or Fridays to copy and put together the homework for the following week.  We will be sending a note home or email through Sign Up Genius about other volunteer jobs, but these jobs are my biggest need.  There will also be a Sign Up Genius link under the parent tab on my webpage that will allow you to see the jobs available and sign up for the one that will suit you best.  Please see Cheri if you are available to do any of the important jobs mentioned above.   

Supplies needed for Miss Cheri’s Class:    
Supplies will be provided for all students, but if you are able to provide these supplies it really helps the Chrysalis budget.
1. Bring a backpack to school each day.  
2. A pencil pouch with a zipper for field study filled with: a pencil sharpener that has a cage to catch the shavings, a set of colored pencils, 6 regular pencils, and a rectangular eraser. Label this with your child’s name.
3. Two packages of regular pencils and at least 2 packages of colored pencils for the classroom.  We do a lot of illustrating of our writing and go through colored pencils quickly.
4. 1-2 handheld pencil sharpeners with a cage to catch the shavings for the classroom.

5. A package of thin colored markers.
6. A package of glue sticks.

7. A package of rectangular erasers.

8. A refillable water bottle with a secure lid.  This is to be kept a school for field study and school days.
9. A small pencil box for personal items kept in cubbies.

Stay Positive!  The first few weeks are exhausting to young children after a summer of leisure and fun.  They will come home tired.  Please make sure your child receives plenty of sleep at night and plan ahead to make mornings as smooth as possible.

Send a snack!  Please be sure that your child eats a healthy breakfast and send a snack for the morning recess.  High-energy snacks are best, including cheese, fruit, vegetables and nuts, but please avoid sending sugary foods.  In Second grade we don’t have an organized snack for the class like Kindergarten does. 
Read with your child!   The best teacher is a parent who models the love of reading and makes time to read with his/her child.   We will be sending homework with nightly required reading, fluency practice, spelling, writing and math in a few weeks.  The homework packets will go home on a Tuesday and will be turned in the following Monday (This is the same homework schedule as Miss Crystals).  Sometimes I can get the homework sent out on Monday for those families who like extra time.  Please take the time to make homework a priority early on in the school year.  Students feel good about themselves when they are able to turn in their homework on time.  Turning homework in on time in second grade helps to build study habits that will carry your child into successful high school and college years, and it also alleviates the need to spend their lunchtime or electives in study hall.  
Parent Communication Folder

Send a backpack with your child each day and check the backpack each afternoon and look for the clear parent folder (it has a light green paper in it).  This is how we will send home important papers and is a place that you can return any papers that need information from you; and to send money or notes to us.  It is our lifeline of communication between home and school. The folder will only come home when we have papers to send home.  Please promptly empty and return the folder the next day. This helps to keep the important papers tidy and not crumpled in the bottom of a backpack or blowing around the playground.  If a child is missing the parent folder we will not send the important papers until it has been returned.  Corrected work will be sent home about once a month in a blue “Very Busy Chrysalis” folder.  Please look through this work and praise your child for a job well done.  Return the empty folder to school.  
We will be writing and sharing about our summer vacations on Monday, August 25th.   Each student is encouraged to bring in items to share about his/her vacation.  Some examples of things to bring are: a special shell or rock, photos (only a few), souvenirs, travel brochures or anything that is a reminder of summer vacation.  Please bring in no more than three things to share.

Also, we need kid appropriate magazines brought in by Monday, August 25th for collages that we will be making.  

Any new parents or students who would like to come by and meet us and check out the classroom may call or email Cheri to find a time to come by.

Sincerely,

Miss Cheri and Miss Jillian
Cheri’s home number 547-3721

Cell # for texting 941-9578

Cheri’s email: cheri@chrysalischarter.org
Website- http://cheri.chrysalischarterschool.com
The website is in progress, I am learning how to use it and hope to get it up and running soon.  Feel free to check it out and keep checking back.  
